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LIONS CLUB OF HOLBROOK AUSTRALIA DAY SERVICE  
Many thanks to Father Jomar for opening the Service at Holbrook with the Prayer to Australia. 
Holbrook Sporting Complex Awards were presented by Bill Heriot. Winners were: Junior Sportsperson 
Ollie Cardile and Senior Sportsperson Lucy Grills. 
Jenni Wines gave an informative update on the Holbrook Community Gardens. 
Rotary Pride of Workmanship Awards were presented by President Scott Beatty, Jenny Kane and Rick 
Bull to Gavin Dusterhoft and the staff of St Patrick’s Primary School, Rhiana Richardson (Holbrook 
Hotel) and Taylah Schirmer (Holbrook Children’s Centre) 
Lions Club of Holbrook recognised the valuable contribution over 50 to 60 years of the Anglican Op 
Shop to the community. Currently it has 32 volunteers making up 11 shifts per week. A presentation 
made by President Elizabeth MacLean. 
Thank you to Colin Strong for the 
Australian Flag and to James Bartels -
Waller for the sound and music. 
Brekky was enjoyed with a chin wag. The 
new building at the Holbrook Sporting 
Complex proved to be an excellent venue, 
after the threatening weather resulted in a 
change of plans. Congratulations to all 
award recipients and thank you to all 
those that attended.   

Recognition for the Anglican Op Shop 
volunteers, represented by Christine 

Musgrave, Sharon Bartels-Waller & Irene 
Lister 

OLIVER KILLALEA - 100 YEARS YOUNG 
On Saturday 10 February family and friends gathered in Holbrook to help Oliver Killalea celebrate his 
100th birthday. 
Oliver was born in Wagga and enlisted in the Army from 1942 to 1947 and served in Papua New 
Guinea (1 year), Bougainville (1 year), Morotai (6 mths), Japan (1 year) and Australia (16 mths). During 
this period he served with the 47th Battalion, 67th Battalion, 3rd Battalion, 2/1 General Regiment and on 
several other small assignments. 
He moved to the Holbrook district in 1959 and spent the first 10 years at Lankeys Creek, before moving 
to Annandayle and finally Killandayle, where he has lived for the past 45 years. 
Oliver has always been heavily involved in his local community. He is a Life 
member and Patron of the Holbrook Show Society, was on the Agricultural 
Societies Council (ASC) for 4 years, President of the Australian Poll Dorset 
Society and Captain of 3 different Bush Fire Brigades (Lankeys Creek, four 
Mile and Wantagong), in addition to being a member of the Country Fire 
Authority (CFA) for 74 years.  
He is still keeping himself active, drives himself to attend luncheons and 
attend “Old Men’s“ meetings, while enjoying his retirement living happily on 
his farm.  Oliver believes that some of the benefits to living in the Holbrook 
district include the medical support, access to a local hospital, Meals on 
Wheels and the Returned Services League. 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 1 March 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $ 20.00 No charge 

1/8 page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

3/8 page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page (check for 

availability) 
$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page (check for 

availability) 
$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

1/8 page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified 1/16 page landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

1/8 page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

3/8 page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape 
W 178mm x H 

129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait 
W 178mm x H 

265mm 
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SENIORS WEEK 
We welcome you to our Seniors Week Festival at 
the Holbrook Library. Great fun and also lots to 
learn.  
Morning tea and lunch included. Limited numbers 
so please phone 02 6036 0100 to book your place. 
 

10.00am Welcome to the festival with a relaxing 
session by Yoga teacher Sue Rutledge 
10.30am What you can do to prepare for your 
future with advance care planning, wills, enduring 
guardianship etc. presented by Stephanie Dunstall 
11.35am Following morning tea, a gentle exercise 
session run by Tania Saunders (MOW) 
11.55am Balancing/getting up off the floor 
strength by Sarah Finlay (Bounce) 
12.15pm Music Trivia by DJ Dom (with GREAT 
music - a lot of fun!) 
12.35pm Move between lunch, painting a little 
bird house to take home, roll your own bees wax 
candle and have a one on one chat about Aged 
Care services with Mon Montague (ACAC) 

FREE COMMUNITY WELL-BEING 
WORKSHOP AT JINDERA 

Rural CareLink inc are hosting a well-being 
workshop at the Jindera Hub (opposite the IGA) 
on Sunday 3 March from 9.30am.  
This free event is aimed at supporting the mental 
and physical well-being of our communities and is 
open to all age groups, with smaller peer groups 
especially for Teens.  
The workshop is facilitated by Sally Jean, founder 
of Glow Well-Being, who specialises in stress, 
anxiety and trauma. 
Light refreshments and lunch are provided and 
RSVP are required by 26 February for catering. 
Bookings and enquiries to RuralCare Link on 0475 
594 073 or office@ruralcarelink.org.au.  

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Landholder Advisory Committee Meeting: If you 
are involved in this group, don’t forget that our 
next meeting will be from 12 noon at the HLN 
office on Tuesday 27 February. 
Changes on the Holbrook Landcare Board: The 
most recent meeting of the HLN Board saw a 
couple of changes, with Colin Geddes stepping 
down from the Chair for a well-deserved break 
after holding the position for many years. The 
Board thanked Colin for his years of service and 
welcomed Marcus Richardson to the position, 
with Angela Avery stepping up to the Deputy 
Chair role.  
Update on the Refreshing Rivers project: As part 
of Refreshing Rivers, we have been on the 
monthly water quality monitoring run on creeks 
around the Upper Billabong so we can get some 
idea of what the range of water quality is like. 
There are only 2 gauges in our catchment so very 
little data. Last week Kylie and Jo also took eDNA 
samples to get a snapshot across the catchment 
of what might be living in the creeks - with lower 
water levels - hopefully easy to detect and maybe 
even uncover the Platypus’ secret hiding 
place!  We are still interested in hearing any 
sightings or info - call Kylie 0418 198 522. This 
monitoring is supported by the NSW 
Government's Environmental Trust in partnership 
with Murray Local Land Services 
Southern NSW Birds on Farms Events: The 
Southern NSW Birds on Farms project team invite 
you to celebrate at BirdLife Australia's 4th Birthday 
event & bird walk on Saturday 2 March. This is a 
chance for landholders, birdwatchers, volunteers 
and project partners to catch up and celebrate 
project achievements. The day will begin with a 
bird walk through the woodlands of Wirraminna 
Environmental Education Centre, followed by 
morning tea, short presentations and project 
updates, then a delicious lunch.  
On Friday 8 March celebrate International 
Women’s Day with the Birds on Farms teams, to 
celebrate the passionate contributions local 
women make to our birding community and to 
bird conservation more broadly. 
RSVP to Rhonda Vile to join them at a local 
birding hotspot! (rhonda.vile@birdlife.org.au)  

Birds are indicators of the environment. If they 
are in trouble, we know we'll soon be in trouble.  
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RESTAURANT  
Open 7 nights from 5.30pm 

Lunch - Wednesday to Sunday 
 

*Takeaway Menu  
- Monday & Tuesday* 

 
PIZZA BAR  

Open Wednesday to Saturday nights. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
RAFFLES 

Friday night @ 7.30pm 
Sunday night @ 1.00pm 

 
COURTESY BUS 

Available Friday nights. 

 
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

RS BOWLS 
The bowls season is in full swing with 5 rounds 
pennant season now completed. Grade 4 are 3rd 
on the ladder and our grade side 7 are in 5th 
position after 5 rounds. Both sides are still in the 
mix with 5 rounds to go. 
CLUB EVENTS 
Club Triples: After a close fought out game and 
great bowls played from both sides the 
stranglehold was broken. Congratulations T. 
Lucas, G. Mulloy and R Philpot who hung on to 
defeat R. Hamilton, P. Stead and I. Meiklejohn., 
well done boys. A Grade Singles: Semi finals T. 
Lucas def R, Montague, Qtr final A. Atherton to 
play C. Webb the winner to play G. Jones who def 
C Heather. B Grade Singles: Semi finals C. Wallace 
to play G. Joyce, A. Atherson to play R. Morton. 
Congratulations to all the new members that 
participated in the B Grade singles, a great effort. 
Consistency: Semi finals T. Lucas def R Philpot, N. 
Hibberson to play the winner of C. Heather and P. 
Stead. Club Pairs: Semi Finals P. Swan side to play 
the winner G. Jones side and I. Meiklejohn side. 
Club Fours: To be held on the 10th March, a great 
day out, look for the sheet in the clubhouse and 
put your name in. 
Twilight Bowls: With 2 rounds now completed 
and 14 sides participating it’s going to be a great 
finish. 
Results after 2 rounds………and handicapped by 
Gavin Duckworth Jones now supervised by Gail 
keep a eye on Gavin Geddes. 
See how your team is going: Milkos, 24, Boot 
Scooters 3¼, Mighty Ducks 38½, Three and Half 
Men 27½, Smurf & Turf 20, Odd Bods 9, 4B’s 19¼, 
Black Balls 23, Wannabees 38¾, Vet Centre 7, 
Cops & Robbers 20, Lampro 19¼, Old Chums 4 
and Green Thumbs 8. 
These scores will change dramatically in the next 
couple of weeks….Don’t forget 6pm start. 
The Club held the inaugural Australia Day Bowls 
and BBQ day. A fun-filled day by those who 
attended. A big thanks to Gavin J., who organized 
the event, thanks also to the chefs and everyone 
else involved with the day. If I haven’t mentioned 
it before a big welcome to our new Bowls 
members, we hope you are enjoying your bowls 
and the Club.  
Thought of the week - someone thought it would 
be quicker to walk home instead of taking the 
pushy!!!! Wonder who that was…. 
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PROBUS 
Our first meeting for the year was quite well 
attended although we had a few members on the 
sick list. Hope you are all feeling like your old 
selves again. 
A big thank you to Jill Winnett who read us two of 
her poems. One in particular called ‘Aussie’ was 
just extraordinary. A talented lady.  
Our guest speaker was Liz Plunkett (assisted by 
her daughter, Phoebe) who told of her family’s 
fantastic trip to Italy last year. ‘Cinque terra’  
(which means 5 towns) was their principal area of 
the trip, Phoebe’s choice after completing school. 
Liz’s photos were gorgeous( a few funny ones 
included!) and her commentary even better!   
Thank you Liz and Phoebe. 
Our next meeting is Tuesday 27th February at the 
RS Club at 11:00am. All welcome!  

INTRODUCTION TO HOCKEY PROGRAM 
Wow Holbrook, 
thank you for the 
huge welcome! 
What an amazing 
afternoon spent 
teaching 20 
enthusiastic kids 
the basics of 
hockey with a heap of fun thrown in. 
It may have only been our first session last 
Wednesday afternoon but we have already 
spotted a heap of budding superstars there! 
If you missed our first session it’s not too late to 
join in the fun… Visit the Hockey Albury Wodonga 
website (www.haw.net.au)  for more information. 

Emergency Contacts Flyer 

This issue of Holbrook Happenings contains a flyer 

with the emergency contact numbers relevant to 

this community. Please save your list and keep it 

handy in case you need it. 
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Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 81A 
Albury St Holbrook, 
(opposite the Police 
Station) 

 
Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 

coffee & morning tea. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
We have had to do a little maintenance on the 
church hall. The fascia boards had given way and 
the guttering had sagged. Fortunately it was 
repaired quickly and our thanks go to the 
repairmen for their time and expertise. 
The time is getting closer for the Mainly Music 
programme and we have already had some 
interest so we are really excited. We hope to start 
in early March. 
There is a Ladies craft group every Wednesday in 
the Church Parish Centre. A small group of ladies 
meet to do whatever craft they do and have a 
natter and a cuppa. If you would like to join them 
call Sharyn on 0428 566 802. 
Speaking of Wednesday, last Wednesday was Ash 
Wednesday, which in the Christian tradition, 
marks the start of the holy season of Lent, a time 
for reflection and repentance in preparation for 
the celebration of Easter. The period of Lent lasts 
for 40 days. To repent means choosing to change 
direction, act a new way, turn towards God. Or 
simply stated, stop what you are doing because 
you know it’s wrong, and turn towards God with 
the intention of never doing it again. It’s not such 
a scary thing. 
The Harvest Festival  is coming up on Sunday 25th 
February. We all bring the fruits of the harvest 
including making of goodies, the church service is 
based around the theme of harvest followed by 
much fun and frivolity as the goodies are 
auctioned off for outrageous prices to raise 
money for a special mission. 
The World Day of Prayer is being held at the 
Anglican Church on Friday 1st March at 10 am. All 
people are welcome whether you are a church 
goer or not. 

OUR LADY OF SORROWS PARISH NEWS 
Last October Father 
Jomer Calma was 
appointed as the Parish 
Administrator for both 
the Holbrook and 
Culcairn Catholic 
Parishes. Father Jomer 
travels many kilometres 
each week to preside 
over mass in Culcairn, 
Henty, Walla Walla, Bowna and of course 
Holbrook. Included are the Lenten and Easter 
Triduum ceremonies for 2024. All are welcome. 
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HOLBROOK COMMUNITY GARDENS 
On Saturday 24th February 2024 a free bus trip to 
Beechworth, including lunch, is planned. The bus 
will leave the Holbrook Library Complex at 
8:15am. Community members are warmly invited 
to attend. The bus accommodates twenty people 
and will be available to those who sign up first.  
Please note there is a sign-up sheet in the 
Holbrook Library. This free trip - made possible by 
a grant from FRRR - has also been advertised on 
the Community Gardens FB page. Our last bus trip 
was a wonderful day out for all. 
Monday 12th February was a very busy and hot 
day in the Community Gardens. The sprinkler 
system was well checked out for the summer heat 
and is in good working order, thanks to Kevin. We 
are fortunate to have such expertise among our 
members. 
The cherry tomatoes (delicious to all palates) 
were removed and - those remaining after grazing 
by attendees - distributed. The empty beds were 
readied for planting seedlings and the carrots 
sown. Weeding and cutting back receives weekly 
attention. Our first rockmelon of the season was 
harvested and unanimously pronounced delicious.  

Squash, apples and cucumbers are still being  
picked weekly. 
We invite community members to join us, 
whatever your level of expertise. We meet every 
Monday morning at 9am. It is a happy place to 
gather. 

BOOK LAUNCH -  
”STUCK IN THE MEDIAN STRIP: 

REMEMBERING THOSE BURIED AT LITTLE 
BILLABONG” 

You are all kindly invited to attend.   
11.00am Saturday March 30th 2024 at the Little 
Billabong Public Hall. Catered for by the Little 
Billabong CWA.  
RSVP: cherylcrighton@bigpond.com 
"After nearly 4 years of research, I have now 
compiled a 210 page book called "Stuck in the 
Median Strip......Remembering  those buried at 
Little Billabong. This book also includes other 
historical information pertaining  to the area - 
mining, education, WW1 & WW2 enlistments, 
Post office and electoral roll directories, hotel 
licenses, history of the churches and the 
cemetery. Along with the family stories of those 
confirmed to be buried there." Cheryl Crighton  
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL  
It’s been a hectic month. Our new and eager 
Kindergarten students are slowly getting to know 
the routine; we held our annual swimming 
carnival, put on our widest smiles for the school 
photographer, and invited parents to our school 
information sessions. 
School Swimming Carnival: On Thursday, 8 
February, we held the annual school swimming 
carnival at the Lavington Swim Centre. Seeing so 
many students participating in as many races as 
possible and encouraging their teammates was 
terrific. Five records were broken at this year’s 

carnival. An excellent effort! 
All-age Boys 25m Freestyle – Parker D (25.00) 
broke Orlando W’s 2023 record (26.50).  
8 Yr Girls 50m Freestyle – Poppy S (54.06) broke 
Abby Pincott’s 2018 record (54.12) 
11 Yr Boys backstroke – Cess L (49.25) broke Ewan 
Mackinlay’s 2014 record (54.16). 
11 Yr Boys butterfly – Harry P (57.37) broke Ewan 
Mackinlay’s 2014 record (58.13). 
Senior Boys Individual Medley – Harry P (3.44.16) 
and Cess L (4.04.94) broke Lachie Holmes’ 2014 
record (4.26.18).  
Senior Boys Relay – Paterson (3.02.01) broke 

Lawson’s 2015 record (3.08.22) 
The Resilience Project: During the January school 
holidays, the P&C Committee operated the 
canteen at the 3-day Berragoon Production Horse 
Sale, which was a huge success. The goal was to 
raise sufficient funds to enrol Holbrook Public 
School in the 2024 Wellbeing Project run by The 
Resilience Project. 
The P&C and staff are very excited as they believe 
this program will positively impact our 
community. They look forward to working with 
students to improve their resilience and well-
being this year. They are thrilled to announce that 
they raised more than enough money to fund this 
program, taking home a profit of $13,000 for the 
school. The P&C could not have done this without 
these generous sponsors. 
Holbrook IGA 
Bear's Haulage and Freight 
Albury/Holbrook Polocrosse 
Holbrook Butchers 
Holbrook Paddock Eggs 
Hello Maude 
Holbrook Bakery 
Ruth Millard, floral designer 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Greetings to the Holbrook Community 
Pray: Last week we 
celebrated Shrove 
Tuesday with a 
pancake feast. The 
student leaders 
were responsible 
for planning the 
whole event from 
writing the 
shopping list to cooking the pancakes. It was 
wonderful to have Father Jomer come and join us 
for our pancake lunch. On Wednesday we joined 
parishioners for Ash Wednesday Mass to signal 
the beginning of Lent, a holy time that prepares 
us for the Easter Season. Our students spend the 
forty days of Lent fasting, almsgiving, and prayer. 
Fasting for children may include giving up TV or 
chocolate, almsgiving is about giving to those less 
fortunate and prayer assists us in our spiritual 
growth.   
Live: Last week staff and students concluded their 
second full week of school, however on the 
calendar it was officially the third week of the 
term. In that time our Year 3- Year 6 students 
participated in two refresher swimming sessions 
before joining the students of St. Joseph’s 
Culcairn at the Culcairn Public Swimming Pool for 
a combined swimming carnival.  As a result of 
that carnival several of our students are 
progressing to the next level and will compete at 
the Albury Deanery Carnival on Tuesday 27 
February. We wish them good luck on their 
progression.  
Learn: The first couple of weeks of the school 
year are set making strong classroom routines 
and ensuring students have an understanding of 
the school norms. School norms (or rules) are a 
set of expectations that are 
determined collaboratively to 
ensure a deeper 
understanding. At St. Patrick’s 
we focus on building respect, 
reverence, responsibility and 
resilience. 
A huge congratulations to our 
Kindergarten students who 
have settled into school life like 
rock stars! 

HOLBROOK VACATION CARE 
Holbrook Vacation Care was an absolute blast! 
Our Christmas week was filled with festive cheer, 
from decorating mini gingerbread houses, to 
singing and dancing to Christmas tunes. In 
January, we ventured out to the local 
surroundings, first to the skate park, we got our 
adrenaline pumping as we tried new tricks, then 
we soaked up the sun as we took a dip at the local 
Holbrook pool. Another highlight was Crazy Day 
where we embrace our wild hairstyles and 
laughed until our stomachs hurt. Our trip to 
Wagga Wagga Zoo was a memorable adventure, 
surrounded by animals and fascinating exhibits. 
And amidst all the excitement, our meditation day 
provided a serene retreat, allowing us to unwind 
and find some peace before school went back. 
From exhilarating activities to tranquil moments, 
every day at Holbrook Vacation Care was an 
unforgettable experience, filled with friends and 
fun. 
We look forward to more adventures for our next 
vacation care that we will be running in April 15th-
26th. From Mikala, Kasey and Oliva. 
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Sarah Finlay & Ross Wettenhall 
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 

 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 1 commences Mon 5th February 2024 

 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
Productive gardens are in full swing at this time of 
the year. Apples and summer citrus require 
harvesting, tomatoes are ripening on a daily basis 
while sweet corn, cucumbers and pumpkins have 
plumped up and are maturing. The quick growing 
vegetables such as spring onions, lettuce and 
radish provide light summer salads. All this 
delectable bounty available for our plate is also 
attracting a variety of bugs into our gardens. 
An array of insects, whether it be flying, crawling, 
sucking, wriggling or chewing will devour ripening 
produce in no time at all. Some of these bugs are 
in my garden which subsequently piqued my 
interest in alternative natural pest control 
methods and products. 
It is well known amongst gardeners that the 
aroma from Marigolds and Basil will deter pests 
and that a beer bath will attract snails and slugs 
who then drown in the sweet liquid. A sprinkling 
of borax will kill ants and of course there are many 
variations to add that claim to be most effective. 
Homemade garlic spray is used by many and again 
variations using chilli or onion mixed with soapy 
water will halt chewing and sucking bugs when 
applied regularly. I plant sacrificial Nasturtiums 
amongst my vegetables as alternative bug food 
with some success. A lesser known natural control 
is a bath of cooking oil to attract earwigs with the 
addition of soy sauce for increased effectiveness. I 
am yet to try this but maybe it will also attract the 
slaters infesting my garden. 
The only sure way to exclude bugs from any 
garden is fully netting the whole area which is not 
always practical. At present, I plant extra and am 
prepared to share a little of my produce with the 
bugs.  
Passionate Gardener, June. 

REWARDS FOR HOME BREWERS 
Did you know that there is a competition section 
in the Holbrook Show for home brewers? The 
Riverina Hotel is sponsoring this section in 2024 
with $50 in prizemoney up for grabs for the best 
home brew beer, ginger beer, cordial and cider. 
We are putting the finishing touches on the 
official schedule so keep an eye out for that. A 
number of changes have also been made so that 
there will be a competition suitable for all 
interests, ranging from stuff you make or things 
you grow. Ph 0427 832 803 for any enquiries. 
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02 6036 3428 
 

TENNIS 
The tennis season is at the pointy end of the season with the last round of home and away on Saturday 
24, with finals commencing March 2.  
The Sect 2 team have secured their berth in the finals with a hard fought win against ladder leader 
Walla North Walla 9/74 to 7/70 games. The team sit in 3rd spot behind Walla Nth Walla on 46, Henty on 
44pts, Holbrook on 41pts and Jindera 34pts. So the Holbrook team can still secure a top 2 finish, 
depending on results in the final round this coming weekend.  
Sect 3 season is pretty much done after a big loss at Pleasant Hills 15/95 to 1/38 - leaving the team 8 
pts adrift of 4th spot on the ladder - Howlong 50 pts, Walbundrie 45pts, Gerogery West 38pts, Pleasant 
Hills 37pts, Jindera 30pts, Holbrook 29pts. Prior to the drubbing at Pleasant Hills the team scored a 
good win at Gerogery West by 40 odd games to keep in the mix, but after the Pleasant Hills match, the 
team can start planning March activities. The team did enjoy the social aspect after “the drubbing” 
though, at the Pleasant Hills pub.  
Wednesday night tennis will continue until the end of Daylight Saving. We have a catering job at the 
Holbrook Show (24 March), coming up for those willing to help out and also the town triathlon. The 
club AGM date will be advised shortly.  

LADIES’ GOLF 
Walwa - Holbrook Ladies: Liz Keogh, 
Liz Plunkett and Sol Webb played in 
the Walwa Golf Club’s Australia Day 3 
person Ambrose on January 27th, 
along with another 81 players.  
61.5 Nett was not enough to be in the 
money, however, Liz Keogh did win 
the Longest Ladies’ Drive. It was a 
great day out. 

DAD’S ARMY GOLF  
8 February: Winner Mark Lowry, 22 pts, 2nd Mark Winnett 17 
pts, 3rd Vic Derbridge 16 pts on c/b. NTP 10th Mark Winnett, 
14th Tony Castles, 16th Mark Lowry. 
15 February: Winner Jimmy Maskus, 21 pts, 2nd Tony Castles 
20 pts, 3rd Vic Derbridge 17 pts. NTP 3rd Jimmy Maskus, 5th 
Jimmy Maskus, 9th Tony Castles. naga Lawrie Ryan.  
The local pennant team playing in the Hills pennant 
competition has won their final match which put them on 
top of the ladder. The final is to be played between Holbrook 
and Welaragang at Holbrook on Sunday 18th February. 
Hoping to be able to bring the news of a Holbrook win, next 
issue. 
We have a number of golf clubs and club covers in the golf 
room. If you have lost any of these in the last couple of 
years, please come and collect.  
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

February 2024 
Wed 21 Hockey Roadshow 5.45pm @ Tennis 
 Courts  
 Twilight Bowls 6.00pm 
Thu 22 Holbrook & District Race Club AGM 6pm 
 @ Holbrook Hotel 
Fri 23 OMNI 
Sat 24 Community Gardens Bus Trip to 
 Beechworth 8.15am start 
Mon 26 Show Society meeting 6.30pm @ RS Club 
Tue 27 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Wed 28 Hockey Roadshow 5.45pm @ Tennis 
 Courts  
 Twilight Bowls 6.00pm 
 

March 2024 
Fri 1 World Day of Prayer - Anglican Church 
 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sat 2 Festival By The Sub 3.00pm-10.00pm 
Sun 3 Community Well-Being Workshop 
 9.30am @ Jindera Hub 
Wed 6 Hockey Roadshow 5.45pm @ Tennis 
 Courts  
Fri 8 OMNI 
Sun 10 Holbrook Triathlon 
Mon 11 Show Society meeting 6.30pm @ RS Club 
Sat 16 Holbrook Rotary’s 4WD Day 
Mon 18 Seniors Week Festival 10am - 2pm @ 
 Holbrook Library  
 Show Society meeting 6.30pm @ RS Club 
Fri 22 OMNI 
Sat 23 Holbrook Show Pavilion entries judged 
Sun 24 Holbrook Annual Show 
Tue 26 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Fri 29 Good Friday 
Sat 30 Book Launch “Stuck in the Median Strip” 
 11am @ Little Billabong Hall 
 

April 2024 
Fri 5 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Fri 12 OMNI 
Sat 13 Commander Holbrook Cup Race Meeting 
 Hume League - Round 1 
Thu 18 Limousin National Show & Sale @ 
 Sporting Complex 
Fri 19 Limousin National Show & Sale @ 
 Sporting Complex 
Thu 25 ANZAC Day 
Fri 26 Holbrook Campdraft 
 OMNI 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

CELEBRATING 100 YEARS 

“THANK YOU” 

Oliver and his family would like to 

thank everyone who joined him to 

celebrate his 100
th
 Birthday. 

Thank you for all his cards and good 

wishes. 

From the Killalea family 
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Protect Yourself and Your Loved Ones 
from Covid 19 

 
Are you 65 or older? or 

Do you have a Chronic disease? 
Your health matters!  

 
Get vaccinated against New Variant of 

COVID-19 at Vecare Health. 
  

Safeguard yourself and your community.  
 

Call us at 02 6036 2952 
to schedule your vaccination appointment.  

 
Book your vaccine today.  

NEW Vaccine available now 
 

Your safety is our priority. 
 

Important:  
“You cannot have the vaccine if your last 

covid vaccine was within the last six months 
or you have had a covid infection  

in the last six months”. 

UPA Holbrook Aged Care Facility, situated in 
beautiful Regional NSW, is dedicated to 

providing exceptional care and support to our 
senior community members. Our 21-bed home is 
more than just a place of residence; it's a vibrant 

community where residents thrive and enjoy a 
fulfilling lifestyle. We believe in enhancing the 

quality of life for our residents, promoting 
independence, and fostering meaningful 

connections. 

Submit your cover letter and resume  
to the below email. 

  recruitment@upa.org.au 
 

Come in and see us or give us a call 02 6036 2817  
if interested! 

� 

mailto:recruitment@upa.org.au
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